To: 
Cape Elizabeth Planning Board  

From:   Michael K. McGovern

Re: 
Route 77 Speed Limit 
Date:
December 14, 2010
Earlier this year the Planning Board requested Rudy’s to install a crosswalk on Route 77 as part of their approval process for an amended site plan.  I understand the sidewalk was included as Rudy’s has an agreement for overflow parking with The Bishop of Portland a the owner of the St. Bartholomew’s Church.

The Maine Department of Transportation has jurisdiction over this section of Route 77.  MDOT rule provide that there may be no crosswalk on any road with a speed limit in excess of 35 miles per hour.  The speed limit is this area is 40 mph.  MDOT will look at speed limits in response to a request from municipal officers, which in our case is the Town Council.  

On April 12, 2010, the Town Council voted to request the Maine Department of Transportation to review the speed limit on Route 77 near the intersection of Broad Cove Road. The request was mailed to MDOT on April 13th. On December 1, 2010, we received the MDOT response that the speed limit will remain 40 mph.  

On December 13, 2010, the Town Council received the report from MDOT and requested the staff to inform the Planning Board.  

